On 3/7/06 11:02 AM, "Judy Reeves" <troop@rainbowprod.com> wrote:

     Chris and Tim 

         Last night we arrived at the Community Center for our regular monthly meeting. Imagine our surprise to find that the glass display case had, once again, been moved from the large meeting room back into the corner of the hallway. Imagine, too, our dismay at finding a large metal book case in front of the cowboy picture in the common area. Now

picture three people holding me back because of  the major impulses I had to throw the two book cases, from in front of the Divine picture, through a window. 

         I cannot express the amount of anger that was felt b all in that room last night as we conducted our meeting, knowing that the items which were placed in our care-- which we are trying to share with the community in what should be a perfect setting--are in danger of being destroyed or lost within the confines or what should be the safest

     place in the city for our gay, lesbian, bisexual, and transgender history to be displayed.  That is MY Community Center--a place where not only I should feel and be safe but also where my history and belongings should be safe. We are there because we want to be, because you encouraged us to be, and because we all felt it was in our communities best interest to be able to see some of our history in such an important and prominent place. 

         There is definitely something wrong at the Community Center and I feel that it's something the board needs to be addressing. This is not a new problem and it was assumed by all that the antics of these people would be stopped when the Church moved in December....well, obviously we were wrong and that wasn't the case. So, what is the next step? Are there not volunteers in the Center to watch over things? Is it simply that everyone in the world has a key and it's open to whatever elements decide to go in and take over? I don't know the answer--other than to remove GCAM from the Center and that is NOT what we'd like to see happen. It is not only an excellent venue for displaying

our history but also is where our history belongs! It is the one sanctuary for us all...ALL...and this should not be happening. To me, this is tantamount to gay bashing and should not, cannot, be tolerated by our community on any level. If there are people who are offended by our glbt history then perhaps it is they who should find another

gathering place. 

         If I sound angry it's only because I AM ANGRY and am looking to you for suggestions--no--solutions to this problem. It's not as if it is a new problem. Chris, you assured me in November when this first started to happen, that you would get to the bottom of it. I look forward to your responses in the very near future. If you'd like to meet in person and discuss this, I am more than willing to do so. Just let me know when and where.

     Thank you, 

     Judy Reeves 

     GCAM Chair

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Subject:         Re: GCAM at the Community Center

    Date:         Tue, 07 Mar 2006 11:35:44 -0600

   From:         Tim Brookover <tim@outsmartmagazine.com>

       To:         Judy Reeves <troop@rainbowprod.com>
Judy,

I apologize and I am dismayed. I just left a message for Christopher and sent him an e-mail, asking him to call me.

At the very least, I think we should plan to install official-looking, museum-type signage throughout the Community Center indicating that objects are from the Gulf Coast Archive and Museum for GLBT History collection, are treasures held in trust for our

community, and cannot be touched or moved. I suspect that some people who use the Community Center are not aware that the items are from the museum collection. You may have noticed that some art objects at the Museum of Fine Arts (especially pieces

that protrude from the wall or are free-standing) are accompanied by labels that read “Please Do Not Touch the Works of Art.” That kind of thing won’t assure that no one ever touches the objects, but it does serve as a reminder and a deterrent.

With your OK, I can ask Matthew Alley, a new board member and talented graphic designer, to create a template for signage. While we’re at it, I would suggest that we have him create a wall panel with a brief description of GCAM and its mission, which can be

installed in a prominent spot in the Community Center.

As soon as I speak to Christopher, I will be back in touch with you. I’m sure he will contact you as well.

Tim

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

On 3/8/06 1:52 PM, "Judy Reeves" <troop@rainbowprod.com> wrote:
     Hi Tim, 

         Thanks for getting back to me so quickly--and with suggestions too! I will assume you haven't heard anything from Chris yet..I know I haven't... 

         It would be great if Matthew was interested in helping us out--I could provide him with a logo or anything he might want/need to do this for us.....assuming he is willing. We had plans to do something about signs etc. but truly have been waiting to get everything in place and the locks on the cabinets....which, admittedly, we'd slowed up on that as long as the problem persisted--catch 22-- 

         We plan to go to the comm ctr this evening--just to look around a bit and move that last bookcase, maybe stick around and do our envelopes for a mail out we're doing if there's no conflict--just to kind of have a presence there for a bit....don't know what else to do at this point. Am disappointed not to have had any kind of response from Chris

yet....btw...when does the board meet at the comm ctr? That would honestly be my next step in this--although I really don't want to go there. 

         Anyway, thanks for your suggestions--would definitely love to pursue that with you [and Matthew]....

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Subject:         Re: GCAM at the Community Center

    Date:         Wed, 08 Mar 2006 14:45:38 -0600

   From:         Tim Brookover <tim@outsmartmagazine.com>

     To:           Judy Reeves <troop@rainbowprod.com>
Hey Judy,

There is nothing on the Community Center calendar for tonight, so feel free to make yourself at home. Depending on what time I get out of this popsicle stand (having computer problems again today... grrr), I may swing by and say hello.

I haven’t yet heard from Christopher, which is unusual. I did learn this morning from another source that Nechman, Simoneux & Frye, and particularly Jerry, may have just become involved in a potentially very messy legal issue on behalf of a client in the

community. So I am guessing that he may not have even been in the office or had a chance to return messages for a couple of days. I leave another message for him this afternoon.

In the meantime, I did contact Matthew to ask him about helping with some signage. I haven’t received a response, but I fully expect that he will be happy to lend his considerable talents.

The board meeting is March 17 (third Thursday of the month). Feel free to join us, whether you want to bring a concern to the board or not.

As soon as I talk to Christopher, I will let you know.

T

Subject:         GCAM signage

    Date:         Thu, 09 Mar 2006 11:00:47 -0600

   From:         Tim Brookover <tim@outsmartmagazine.com>

     To:          <troop@rainbowprod.com>

    CC:         <cb@nsflaw.us>
Good morning!

I thought I would continue our discussion about signage for GCAM objects at

the Community Center by sharing some ideas off the top of my head.

Here is some signage I recommend:

1. Large wall panel identifying GCAM, briefly describing its collection, and

explaining its mission, which will be placed either in the entry hall or the

front hallway. This should include the GCAM logo and website URL. It could

also include credits for major donors, if desired. I suggest an identical

panel be placed in the large meeting room.

2. A smaller wall text panel for each object from the GCAM collection that

is housed at the Community Center. Information should include name of the

object, date and creator (if known), and brief history/background, which may

include a statement of significance to our community history. Each panel

should include the GCAM name and logo and, where appropriate, donor

information.

Small "Please Do Not Touch the Museum Objects" sign panel to be placed

adjacent to certain objects.

I recommend that the large wall panel(s) and text panels be printed on

foam-core-type material. We will of course need to explore the cost of these

materials and keep the budget as lean as possible.

I will be delighted to help, as needed, with the preparation of text for the

wall panel(s) and wall text. Judy, perhaps you and I should have a walk

through at the Community Center and discuss what should be written for which

objects.

The idea is, of course, to explain and emphasize to Community Center users

and visitors the role of GCAM in the community and at the Community Center

and, at the same time, inform individuals about the objects. I suspect that

if people understood the origin and importance of some of the GCAM objects

currently housed at the Community Center they might be less inclined to move

them or handle them.

Thanks. Let's discuss.

Tim

Subject:         RE: GCAM at the Community Center

    Date:         Mon, 13 Mar 2006 19:34:38 -0600

   From:         "Christopher Bown" <cb@nsflaw.us>

     To:          "'Judy Reeves'" <troop@rainbowprod.com>

    CC:          "'Outsmart Brookover'" <Tim@OutSmartMagazine.com>
Dear Judy:

My apologies for not getting back to you sooner.

I understand your frustrations and I hope that we can come to an agreement that will be fair to everyone involved.  

At the Center’s last board meeting we discussed the situation with GCAM and the Center.  The biggest thing that we all have to understand is that this is the Community Center and we all have to use it together.  Things that may be OK to some of us could be extremely offensive to others.  Yes, I did say that things might change when the churches

moved out.  As it stands now, they will not be moving out.  But, that is not the entire problem.  We have had other groups that have expressed concerns about the two pictures involved.  Also, we have had ladies that visit the Center complain that Ms. Divine is offensive.  The board’s initial decision was to ask GCAM to move the picture back into your storage area.  Then I explained that the storage area was not big enough to handle the big pictures.  So, we came to a compromise.  The pictures would stay in the Center, but we would build some type of curtain that would be hung in front of the pictures.  That way the curtain could be closed for meetings when the groups did not want to view the

pictures and could be tied back the rest of the time.  I think that you will agree that this is fair to everyone involved.  

As to the glass display case.  The board did not understand why the display case had to be in the large meeting room.  Several problems arise from this situation.  People place drinks on top of the case and these could spill possibly leaking into the case.  Chairs are stacked next to the case.  These chairs could topple and break the glass.  This would just kill me to think that we would have to replace the glass.  The large meeting room is cramped the way it is.  Adding one more item that would cut down on floor space does not make sense.  The area in the hall is a great location as we have nothing else for that space.  With all of these points in mind, we would like to ask you to move the case back to the hallway location.  

Tim stated that he is working with you to design some signs that will go next to the items.  This is a wonderful idea and hopefully people will understand the relevance of these items.

In the past couple of months I have talked to you about the Center moving to another location.  Tim and I and the board hope that maybe we will have enough space for GCAM to have its own room that could be locked up and secure.  The idea that GCAM would have its own little museum in the Center is fantastic.  I hope that you and GCAM feel that way, too.

Judy, as I explained at the beginning, we all need to work together.  We all need to give a little and get along.  We spent a great deal of time discussing this problem and we hope that you will agree that this is very fair to everyone involved.

Respectfully,

Christopher Bown

